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Day Shift officers responded the 2700-block of Millview Court for an unresponsive male. Day Shift Patrol
officers administered the person Narcan after determining they were overdosing. Paramedics

transported the patient to a local hospital for treatment.

Day Shift officers took a Criminal Damaging report in the 2600-block of Tylersville Road. After a follow-up
investigation, the officers identified a suspect as an ex-partner of the victim. The officers charged the
suspect with Vandalism and was booked into jail.

Day Shift officers assisted a local narcotics task force with serving a search warrant in the township.

Detectives recovered a stolen vehicle after finding it in Middletown, Ohio. Based on further investigation,
an identified suspect fraudulently forged the title of a vehicle that belonged to a deceased individual.
Working with Ohio BMV Investigators, detectives voided the forged title and returned the vehicle to the

decedent’s family member.

Investigations Section identified 2 individuals who are part of a large, multi-state theft ring and stole in
excess of $1,500 in merchandise from Best Buy in Bridgewater Falls. As a result of the investigation,
detectives signed felony-5 Theft warrants for both suspects, who originally were from Michigan.

Fairfield Township Police Department received shipment of our previously ordered Taser 10. Coordinating
with Axon, the manufacturer of Tasers, 5 Fairfield Township officers are scheduled to receive training as
instructors on the new platform so that the entire agency can gain certification on the new devices.

On February 07, 2025, Officers Fugett, Coy, and Fath attended a 1-day training by Ret. Officer Ashley
Ferris. The training, titled “A Fighting Chance” allowed officers to hear from Officer Ferris about her
experience where she was shotin the line of duty. Those officers received 3 hours of continuing education

for attending the training.

Evening Shift Officer Dominic Swinney received a letter of appreciation from a local resident who Swinney
stopped to help while the driver was experiencing mechanical problems with their vehicle. The resident
expressed their appreciation for Swinney’s ability to make her feel comfortable and for reassuring her.

Great job, Officer Swinney!

On February 16, 2025, Evening Shift officers responded to 1940 Fairfax Avenue for an unwanted person.
Officers identified the male who promptly fled out of a window before officers arrested him on an
outstanding felony warrant. Officers also discovered possible drug contraband on the arrestee.

Officer Michael Thompson attended a 3-day course by Norse Tactical called “Tactical Patrol Officer 1” on
February 17, 2025.

On February 02, 2025, Midnight Shift officers investigated a hit-skip crash in the 5800-block of Liberty
Fairfield Road. Through their investigation, they identified a driver who they charged with Leaving the

Scene and other traffic offenses.




